Leith Academy Parent Council
Minutes of Meeting held on 28th January 2021 7pm
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	1.
	Welcome and Introductions

LB opened the meeting and welcomed all in attendance.  Introductions were made.

	 

	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
The minutes from the previous meeting were accepted as an accurate record.

	 

	3.
	Senior pupils update – 

N/A as no attendees

	 
 


	4.
	North East Locality Group Meeting

HB represented the PTA. Council reporting on the remote learning lockdown strategy.  Holiday update for the next few years.  Consulting on any holiday alterations.  Meetings open to anyone.  You can be added to the email.  Date of next meeting is 27th April 6.30-8.30pm

	

	5.
	Financials
No current statements available.  Previous balance £1,728. FF not available for today’s meeting. JP from nurture base donation put to good use. May require more in the future for other uses also.

	 



	6.
	Head Teacher’s Update
-Since our last meeting end of November much has changed, the country remains in full lockdown with ‘stay at home’ being the clear message if at all possible. Implications of this are clear and challenging but for now Public Health is the priority for Govt

-Update on Schools expected early next week. Unsure of what these may be, there are a variety of theories but it will all depend on the rate of infection and safety of re-opening

-Thank you as ever for the Parent support, common sense steps and echoing of the key national messages across your family

Some key points;

Assessment window completed Nov / Dec

We have completed week 1 of our assessment window and our S4,5,6 have handled the situation with maturity and calmness. We will soon move towards aiming to support them with our marking / feedback / contact home to plan for next steps and set aspirational goals. We had a second window planned as did all schools which is now impacted by the 2nd lockdown.

SQA Scottish Qualifications Authority

The SQA have placed updates for pupils and parents on their website today. I will signpost Families to these tomorrow in my weekly update. Much of what happens next is dependent on what is announced by Nicola Sturgeon early next week – we are ready to adapt where needed in a safe way.

There was an Edinburgh Council update to pupils and parents attached to my update last week on the website. We await news early next week hopefully.
Staff plans 21/22

Staffing for next academic year 2021/22 is underway. Like every year there will be some retirees / moves and some new members to Team Leith. Just before Christmas, Mr Graham Findlay, Maths Teacher moved to Balerno High School after nearly 14 years working positively with the young people of Leith – we wished him well.

Merit Certificates

From 2yrs to 82yrs, we all like to receive praise and recognition for the work we do. This has certainly been well received this week through our email merits to Parents. Thank you to our support teams and others for pulling the design together. Another example of trying to maintain what we value but adapting to a Covid way of delivering.

Covid – ‘Make a note’

Thanks for the unexpected work on this - Pupils spent time at the end of last term making a note of who they are sitting within 2m of in class, we hoped these lists were not needed over the Christmas break but it was important to have them ready. 

Deep Clean Fogging

This continues monthly alongside our other mitigations for when we can return safely.

YPI

Thanks to Social Studies Team, our Youth Philanthropy Initiative ‘virtual’ Final was held. As ever it was a great demonstration from our S3 pupils of creative thinking, planning, working together and presenting. All within themes / charities that work to help impact people in society in a positive way. 

The charity winning a cheque for £3000 this year was the Joshua Nolan Foundation https://www.joshuanolanfoundation.org/  following a well-researched, powerful presentation from the S3 Team. All presentations were very well delivered and as ever it was a hard decision for the panel.

Leith Links

The latest edition of Leith Links was sent, this year is clearly a slimmed down edition but we tried to capture some the activities we have been engaging with. 

Return 2021…….

Assembly Tuesday morning

Pupils will receive the link to the assembly on THEIR SCHOOL EMAIL ACCOUNT. These have been very well attended. Families / Parents are welcome to join / listen to the assembly as we cover the plans outlined below.

Online learning

Our guide is based on the CEC, Education Scotland and Govt advice. There are also key considerations to take into account linked to Union representation, domestic circumstance and the differences / challenges associated with home learning which we have become aware of since March 2020. Survey going out to all Pupils and Parents tomorrow.

S3 iPads

We have made strong progress with issuing the iPads and these are now in place for S3,4,5,6. We look forward to further expanding this provision in time. 
S2 into S3 Choice

This is an extremely busy period in schools ordinarily, especially centred around pupil course choice and selection of subjects for the following year. Despite Covid, we are determined to do all we can to maintain timelines and offer support to young people in planning their next steps.

As per our calendar of events https://leithacademy.uk/calendar/ . Next Thursday 14th January is our S2 into S3 info evening for Parents of children in S2. We will run this session using a link that Parents click and they can view the presentation and support from Mr Stewart. The link will be sent to Parent email addresses early next week. 

Reports 
The platform we and many other Edinburgh Sec Schools use can only be operated from school. We are trialling ways to get round this in order to provide ‘some’ sort of reporting to Parents. We emailed our last reports out to each indiv family and this was a well-received development, Covid or not.
Police online notice -Police Scotland continue to provide advice for safe use online, attached an info sheet to website to help families.
S2 Assembly on Monday morning

On Monday morning Ben will host a live assembly to S2 at 8.30am on Monday morning to support pupils through understanding course choice. This will be recorded if for some reason pupils cannot attend live.

Parent and Pupil step by step guide for Teams – Ms Watson has made a short video which we hope further helps families to navigate Microsoft Teams, the link is here https://clickv.ie/w/Hsjp
Teams session attendance

We have been encouraged by our pupils in the way they have tried to embrace and engage online learning from home. It is not school, it is challenging and we all know it is far from what we want; that said we (staff, pupils, families) are all working hard at doing the best we can. From this week, we will support Pupils and Parents by letting families know via email / text if their child was not in a planned Teams session, just to check in and make sure he/she has the support they need. This will initially be for S4-6 with a plan of extending to S1-3. Pupils have their planned interactive sessions in their Teams calendar and this can help their / families planning for the week. 
 
	

	7.
	Any Other Business
Assembly for mental heath support to help pupils with isolation issues etc.  Parent’s can listen in and it is also recorded and will be in the mental health tab.
Remote learning is expanding and can help with future courses.  Maybe advanced higher, or take lessons from home due to an injury for example.
Online bingo, raffle or other ideas to be discussed to help raise money for PC.  AR to help set up tech side.

	AR

	8.
	Date for next meeting
 Thursday 29th April 2021 7pm

	


